## NORTHEAST AREA PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2018-2019

The Northeast Area Extension Homemakers kicked off their year with each county holding Opening Day Programs and officer training. Members participated in various craft classes. Membership drives were held in each county.

Clubs participated in their county fairs by entering items for judging and by assisting all agents in various fair events.

Floyd County hosted the NEA annual meeting with members from all nine (9) counties attending.

All counties had members attending the lessons taught by the agents and then returned to their county and taught the lessons on the county and club level.

Other activities included the following: teaching lessons at various high schools; donating luggage to Job Corp; participated in canning classes; rang the bell at Christmas for the Salvation Army; donated to ovarian cancer; donated to 4-H scholarships; participated in backpack programs; judged for 4-H; attended quilters day out; made chemo hats for cancer centers; made quilt blocks for the KEHA Census Quilt; had Holiday Happening Events; hosted Homemaking in the Mountains; assisted in Greenup Old Fashion Days/Tractor Show; supported International Chair by making Eco Bricks; had yard sales; hot dog sales; hosted County Annual Meetings; Master Clothing Volunteers had Holiday Sewing Class; decorated State Park and hosted open house; and made sleeping mats for the homeless. In September had and attended Northeast Area Enrichment Camp at Camp Caleb in Flat Gap, Kentucky.

Greenup County had 3 members and Johnson County had 1 member attend the NVON Conference. The Northeast Area Extension had 5 members on the KEHA State Board. The NEA had a year filled with learning, sharing, volunteering, fun and fellowship and are ready for another year of the same.

Nancy Snouse, President
Northeast Area Extension Homemakers